Lincoln & Continental Owners Club



Official

Publication

Rocky Mountain Region Newsletter October 2015 Officers & Managers for 2015

<u>Officers</u>

Region Director: Jacob Dout 970-201-1644 dreamlincoln@yahoo·com Asst. Region Director: Craig Moir 720-323-3916 bluediamond1978@yahoo.com Treasurer: Gerry Tubaugh 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com 719-573-0177 ks2329@msn·com Secretary: Carolyn Ball

Board of Managers

Walt Bryant 303-829-2227 wb1747@yahoo·com Bob Jordan 719-573-0177 rcjordanra@aol·com

Tim McManus

tim@mcmanusindustrial·com

*Tom Ward, Emeritus, National Director 303-233-2893

Committee Chairs

Activities: Harry Edwards 970-381-3416 hedwards1932@gmail·com Membership: Gerry Tubaugh 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com Newsletter: Gerry Tubaugh 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com Special Projects: 303-233-2893 Tom Ward, Emeritus, National Director Historian: Bill Barnard 303-288-2868

2015 Calendar of Events

<u>Dates</u>	<u>Events</u>		<u>Hosts</u>
January 24		2015 Planning Meeting	Jacob Dout
February 14		Valentines Lunch	Harry Edwards
March 21		Shelby Car Museum	Harry Edwards
April 23-26		Moab, Utah - Car Show	Jacob Dout
May 16		Parade of Years - Fort Collins	Harry Edwards
June 20		HRCCA Classic Car Show	Harry Edwards
June 27		Lincoln Dealership Car Show	Harry Edwards
July 18	Annual	Picnic-Cushing Park, Englewood, CO	Harry Edwards
August		Landmark Lincoln Car Show	Harry Edwards
September		All Ford Day	Harry Edwards
October		Hi Plains Vintage Races	Christy Hopkins
November	Veterans D	ay Parade & 2016 Planning Meeting	Harry Edwards
December		Christmas Party	Jacob Dout

EVENT DETAILS

November

What: **Apple Cider-Fest**

Where: Allison Care Center

1660 Allison Street Lakewood, CO 80214

When: <u>November 7, 2015</u> [Saturday] <u>10:00 AM – 1:00 PM</u>

A **FREE BREAKFAST** will be provided for all who bring a <u>Classic Lincoln</u> for the folks to marvel at. This is a community that cares for the elderly, so it would be nice if we as

the RMR LCOC Club could have a good showing for their entertainment.

Plus...it's FREE.

So, join the fun and "Enjoy The Lincoln Ride".

Thanks...Harry (Activities Chair)

What: **Veterans Day Parade**

Where: Longmont, CO

We will meet at <u>Aunt Alice's Kitchen Restaurant</u>,-- <u>1805 Main Street</u> in the back parking lot for our line-up. Directions to the Parade position will be given from there.

When: November 11, 2015 [Wednesday] 8:30 AM

This is a very special **Veterans Day Parade**. It is always very well attended by hundreds of people from all around the country. It will be the first time for our

Lincoln Club to be included, so we need to make a good showing.

Please try to join us in this unique and worthwhile event.

At the end of the Parade, we will go to the Red Lobster Restaurant for lunch.

Directions to the restaurant will be given at the pre-parade line-up for those who wish to

join us for lunch.

Hope to see you there...and as always: "Enjoy the Lincoln Ride."

Thanks...Harry (Activities Chair)

EVENT DETAILS

November

What: **2016 Planning Meeting**

Where: Westin Westminster Hotel

10600 Westminster Blvd. Westminster, CO 80020

When: November 14, 2015 [Saturday] 2:00 PM – 4:00 PM

This will be the annual Planning Meeting for the club to set the agenda for next year. All members are encouraged to attend. We need your input. Here's your opportunity

to have a say in what we do and how we do it, and we welcome your ideas.

Remember...it's YOUR Club.

The Westminster Westin was chosen for this meeting because it is being considered as

the site for next year's Western National Meet.

Come to the meeting, check it out, and tell us what you think.

December

What: Christmas Party

Where: Casa Del Sol Restaurant

608 Garrison Street

Lakewood, CO 80215 (NE corner of Garrison & 6th Ave. intersection)

When: <u>December 12, 2015</u> [Saturday] <u>1:00 PM – 5:00 PM</u>

This will be a pre-paid **Buffet Style** event in the restaurant's banquet room.

Menu

Tossed Green Salad with Ranch Style Dressing

Tender Roast Beef Slices with Rich Brown Gravy Golden Oven-Roasted Lemon Butter Chicken Baked Tilapia Fillets with Lemon Butter Caper Sauce

Creamy Whipped Potatoes Steamed Mixed Vegetables Rolls & Butter

Yellow Cake with Cherry Glaze & Whipped Cream Coffee, Tea & Soda

The cost is **\$18.95** per adult. A children's menu will be available for those under 6. A <u>Cash Bar</u> will be available. We will also do a gift exchange...limit of \$10.00. Guys bring a "guy" gift wrapped in blue, and ladies bring a "girl" gift wrapped in pink. The Club will provide presents for the children. Please send your money, with a note indicating your entrée preference, and the number, gender and age of kids, if any, to: **Gerry Tubaugh 10070 Eaton St. Westminster, CO 80020**

Director's Message

Hello to all...

As Summer has officially come to an end and Fall is in full swing, I can't help but look back and see what a magnificent year we've had. From the Moab, Utah trip, to the Colorado Springs outing, to a professional video shoot at Red Rocks, to the St Jude's Landmark Lincoln dealership show, it has been an amazing year by anyone's standards. From last October we have gone from 23 members to 37...and counting! With the increase in membership, we have decided to host next year's LCOC Western Region National Meet in September of 2016. Because of this, we are asking that if you would be willing to help, please let any local club officer know ASAP. Putting on a successful Regional Meet would be a HUGE feather in our cap, and we would really appreciate all the help we can get.

Next month, November 11, we will be honored by participating in a very special Veterans Day Parade in Longmont...so please help us show our pride and dedication by joining us there.

J	ure								
***	******************	***************************************	 ***************************************	***************************************	***************************************	***************************************	•••••	***************************************	******

--- 2015 Membership Challenge ---

Effective May 1st will be the start of your challenge for getting new members.

Those who sign up the most NEW members by the end of Dec. will be rewarded with both your dues being paid for 2016 to RMR and LCOC, as they are two separate applications.

For added incentive you will receive a gift card for dinner for two to your favorite restaurant!!

Be sure when you sign up a NEW member put YOUR NAME on the application "Sponsored By" line so you will get credit for that member.

Good luck to all!

1000

Old Lincoln Guy says: "The High Plains Raceway Event reminds me of the story about the two silkworms that decided to have a race..."

"They ended up in a tie."

Bumper Sticker Spotted:

I HAVE A PERFECT BODY

IT'S IN THE TRUNK AND IT'S STARTING TO SMELL!

All Ford Day Car Show

This year, as in the past, you had to be there very early to get a parking spot. There were 189 Ford Product vehicles that filled the parking lot. Several clubs had many representative Ford products there, including The Thunderbird Club, The Mustang Club, The Early Ford V-8 Club, and others.

Our RMRLCOC displayed six great Lincolns. Director Jake brought his '56 MK II. Gerry, our Membership Chairman and Club Treasurer displayed his beautiful '40 Zephyr Coupe. Our recent member Charlie Clark showed his gorgeous '40 first-year Continental Cabriolet. Assistant Director Craig had his newest purchase; a very pretty black Mk VI Coupe. I arrived with my '81 White-over-Red Mk VI Sedan. And, last but not least, our good member Art Apple exhibited his most recent acquisition...a white '63 Continental Convertible that he had restored 25 years ago. The turn of events that resulted in his getting this car back is a great story. Charlie and Art even won door prizes. The day was filled with fine cars, good friends, good hamburgers, and a lot of fun.

Thanks for "Enjoying The Lincoln Ride." Harry Edwards: Event Chairman



Art's New / Old '63 Continental



The Line-up



Craig's New Mk VI



No More of These

High Plains Raceway Event

This was a great event, and new to us Lincoln fanatics. A very cool weather day did not deter those that took part from having a fun time. Thanks to Christy Hopkins for putting this together, showing us around the facility, and explaining the functions that are involved, from the flag tower to the timing system. Those of us that drove our Lincolns were able to do some parade laps around the track while giving rides to those racecar drivers and track workers that requested it.

Our Club members present were Christy with her '65 Continental Sedan, Tom Zella driving his '54 Capri Sedan, Mike Sedio and his '57 Premier Sedan, Harry's '81 Mk VI Sedan, and Art Apple with his hot new Mustang Cobra Convertible...who was just itchin' to "put the hammer down." Sorry Art...some other time, maybe!

Our turnout was light...but all in all, a good time was had by everyone.

Harry...Activities Chair.

Editor's Note: This Raceway is a first class set-up, from the sophisticated timing and communications gear, to the track workers, to the safety team, to the driver's maintenance facilities...and it's <u>all staffed by volunteers!</u> They've even got their own permanent on-site food truck...and a semitrailer converted into upscale restrooms!



The Line-up



Christy's '65 Continental Sedan



Ready to Provide Rides



Mike's '57 Premier...how 'bout them fins?

Reinke Bros. Car Show and Haunted House



Looks like Ronnie McD is having a bad day...

Saturday, October 9th was another great time at the Reinke Brothers Halloween and Costume Superstore.

This car show is an annual combined event for both our Lincoln Club and the local Thunderbird Owners Club. We chatted with our T-Bird friends, and admired all 28 of their remarkable automobiles. We also had 6 of our own members show up with their beautiful Lincolns, including new members Steve and Gianna Perrott with their son Christopher. Steve and Gianna brought their new-to-them 2007 Lincoln Town Car Signature Limited with its pearl metallic paint and black cloth top...a real jaw-dropper.

Unfortunately, the Haunted House was not open this year, due to water damage caused by a roof leak, but they expect it to be up and running and scarier than ever in time for next year's event.

We finished the day with lunch at The Tavern, which was close by in downtown Littleton.

A good time was had by all...and we "Enjoyed The Lincoln Ride" all the way.

Craig Moir Assistant Director



The Perrott's Town Car



On your Marks...!

(The guys all lined up for a quick getaway after lunch.)

This 'n That

It's that time of year when we start thinking about putting our toys away for the Winter. Hopefully, you have somewhere they'll be safe and will be protected from the elements.

State Farm Insurance Co. recently put out an e-mail with suggestions on how to prep your vehicle for storage, so I thought I'd pass them along.

- Add fuel stabilizer to a full tank and drive 30 to 40 miles
- Change the oil, and top up the brake fluid, windshield washer fluid, and coolant
- Remove the spark plugs and spray some oil into the cylinder to prevent rust
- Clean the vehicle, wax the exterior, and condition the upholstery
- Clean and disconnect the battery or install a battery tender
- Release the parking brake and install wheel chocks for stability
- Add 10 psi to the tires, or put vehicle up on jack stands
- Cover openings to prevent pest infestation
- Cover vehicle with weatherproof cover if stored outdoors

In the reply / comments section of the e-mail, one guy had a suggestion for protecting the vehicle from rodent infestation. He recommended cutting up bars of Irish Spring bar soap, and placing the pieces in strategic locations throughout the car...under the seats, in the trunk, the glove box etc. He claimed that the critters don't like the smell. Although he didn't mention it, I assume he envisioned retrieving the pieces come Spring... unless he doesn't mind driving around next season with his ride smelling like a shower stall. It seems to me that it would make more sense just to place unwrapped whole bars of the soap in the vehicle. It should have the same effect, and it would be a whole lot easier to round them up when the time comes...and they would still be useable for their original intended purpose.

If electric power is available at your storage location, you could also use an electronic repeller. They seem to be reasonably priced, and some

are weatherproof and could be used outdoors.

Annual Election Ballot

It's time to elect your club officers for the next two years. The candidates are listed below, along with a space underneath to write in the candidate of your choice if not listed. This page can be used as your ballot. Simply check the box next to the candidate's name, or next to your write-in, if applicable, detach this page from the newsletter and mail it to:

Gerry Tubaugh 10070 Eaton Street Westminster CO 80020 The cut-off date for submitting your ballot is November 3, 2015.

Region Assistant Director: Craig Moir Write In: Treasurer: Gerry Tubaugh Write In: Secretary: Craig Moir Write In: Activities Chair: Harry Edwards Write In: Membership Chair: Gerry Tubaugh Write In: Newsletter Editor: Gerry Tubaugh Write In: Special Projects: Tom Ward Write In: Historian: Bill Bernard Write In: Note: Choose 5 Candidates for Director Board of Directors: Art Apple Write In: Board of Directors: Walt Bryant Write In: Board of Directors: Tim McManus Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Mike Sedio Write In:	Region Director: Write In:	Jacob Dout	
Write In: Secretary: Write In: Write In: Activities Chair: Write In: Membership Chair: Write In: Newsletter Editor: Write In: Special Projects: Write In: Historian: Write In: Note: Choose 5 Candidates for Director Board of Directors: Write In: Board of Directors: Write Sedio		Craig Moir	
Write In: Activities Chair: Write In: Membership Chair: Write In: Newsletter Editor: Write In: Special Projects: Write In: Historian: Write In: Note: Choose 5 Candidates for Director Board of Directors: Write In: Board of Directors: Tim McManus Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Wike Sedio		Gerry Tubaugh	
Write In: Membership Chair: Write In: Newsletter Editor: Write In: Special Projects: Write In: Historian: Write In: Note: Choose 5 Candidates for Director Board of Directors: Write In: Board of Directors: Write Sedio	_	Craig Moir	
Write In: Newsletter Editor: Write In: Special Projects: Write In: Historian: Write In: Special Projects: Walt Bernard Write In: Special Projectors: Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Write In: Special Projectors: Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Write In: Special Projectors: Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Write In: Special Projectors: Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Walt Bernard Write In: Special Projectors: Walt Bernard Walt Bern		Harry Edwards	
Write In:	-	Gerry Tubaugh	
Write In:		Gerry Tubaugh	
Write In:	_	Tom Ward	
Board of Directors: Art Apple Write In:		Bill Bernard	
Write In:	Note: Choose 5 Candidates	for Director	
Write In: Board of Directors: Tim McManus Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Mike Sedio	_	Art Apple	
Write In: Board of Directors: Tom Ward Write In: Board of Directors: Mike Sedio		Walt Bryant	
Write In:	•	Tim McManus	
Board of Directors: Mike Sedio	_		
	Board of Directors:	Mike Sedio	

Gerry Tubaugh, Newsletter Editor 10070 Eaton Street Westminster, CO 80020



FIRST CLASS MAIL

Rocky Mountain Region Lincoln & Continental Owners Club

